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Its time to finish up this column on this beautiful afternoon, and a very cool start to the day, we were at 42 
then it went down one degree as I headed out to attend our Church Meeting .  Merle Van Gieson was filling 
in at the pulpit today in the absence of Pastor Bonnie.  Before we came home from Church today we had a 
real bomb shell dropped on us, that Pastor Bonnie has taken a new position to be the Pastor at the Swanton 
United Methodist Church; her last Sunday with us will be September 26.  We had a special visitor come in 
today and join the service, Sarah Kennedy..Cordelia Von Conta’s sister.  

9/13..Tiffany Osowiecki called me to make an afternoon appointment with me to come down with the three 
Dwarf Alberta Spruce trees for the Village Park.   I called Maggie Elkins as she and I have wanted some new 
trees for the Park as the Balsam has got so big.  Maggie came down to help plant the trees,  Tiffany went 
down to Beaver Meadows to get needed soil and mulch.  They are slow growing trees and will fill out and be 
nice for the Park for many years.   

9/14..The 500 Card Club met at the home of Linda Van Gieson for their afternoon game.  The ladies came to 
start playing at noon time, and Linda had snacks for everyone to enjoy during their time of playing.   Merle 
filled in for one person that could not make it.   The ending scores, high went to Marge Cummings , Denise 
Baker had second high, low score Sue Peters and most horses went to Sue Cherrier.  Debbi Chauvin will host 
the October meeting.  

Sincere Sympathy to Barbara Burns and Family for the loss of her Mother Klara Fillion 9/14.  (Wishing you 
and your family strength and peace)  God Bless You All..

Happy Birthday to: Heather Mercy, Jacob Baker 9/26; Jonny Walker 9/27; Linda Van Gieson 9/28, Ellen Libby 
9/29; Sam Murphy, Brian Vogel 9/30.

Anniversary wishes to: Gary and Bobbi Jo Lumbra;  Cedric and Joanne Lanphear 9/29.  

There will be no joke this week..Just enjoy the nice weather and the Fall that is coming in this week and 
bringing on the coloring in the trees.  God Bless.. M.L. T.A.


